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January 26, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Pete Brungardt, Chairperson 
Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 
Statehouse, Room 136-E 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Senator Brungardt: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 25 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 25 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 SB 25 would allow the board of county commissioners of any county and the governing 
body of any city to issue a “special event retailer’s license,” by ordinance or resolution, for the 
purpose of selling and serving cereal malt beverages for consumption on unlicensed premises.  
The bill would require the license to specify the premises for which the license is issued; the 
license may be issued for no more than three consecutive days and must include the dates and 
hours; no more than four licenses may be issued to any one applicant in a calendar year; the 
license cannot be transferred or reassigned; and any person holding a special event retailer’s 
license is to be considered a licensed retailer.  SB 25 would require the Department of Revenue’s 
Director of Alcoholic Beverage Control to propose the rules and regulations necessary to carry 
out the provisions of the bill. 
 
 The Department of Revenue indicates that SB 25 would have no fiscal effect on state 
revenues or expenditures.  Because city and county governments regulate the sale and serving of 
cereal malt beverages, it lacks the authority to implement the rules and regulations to be 
enforced. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Steve Neske, Revenue 


